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“Where there is no vision, the people perish...” Proverbs 29:18

Dear Friends, Sherril and I and our family want to wish you a Blessed and Happy New Year for 2025. 
Much has happened since the last time we wished you a happy new year. My parents, Bill and Ann 
Nealey went home to be with the Lord. We also added two new grandchildren, Benaiah and Hayley. On 
top of that, Haiti has suffered horrific gang violence which has affected the whole country. Last year 
was marked with terrible sadness and comforting joy. Through it all, the Lord was with us.  
 

Hebrews chapter 11 is called the Hall of Faith because it profiles the greatest heros of the faith. 
Their stories are meant to inspire us to persevere and trust the Lord in the worst of circumstances. 
The writer of Hebrews finished the passage by challenging his readers to, “...run with patience the 
race that is set before us,” This is the same message the Haitian people need for this new year. 

 
Despite the circumstances, God’s work through Mission To Haiti has not stopped. We will continue 

to keep moving forward in 2025. Your prayers and support are a crucial part of this ministry’s success. 
Thank you for helping us complete 2024 strong and be ready for a great 2025. 

The  
Nealey 
Family
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As we went through Bill 
and Ann’s old photos, 
we found a snapshot of 
Mission To Haiti’s first 
sponsored child, Breda 
Louis. In the photo she 
is standing with her 
father, Mr. Louis. As a 
young man Mr. Louis 
became blind because 
of an accident. He was 
a man of great faith.   

Mr. Louis asked Bill 
Sr. for help to send his 
daughter to school. 
Back in Miami, Arthur 
McQueen approached 
Bill and offered to help. 

Mr. McQueen was the 
janitor at the local 
elementary school. 
Through that contact, 
the Sponsorship   
Program was born.  

Since then, count-
less children and 
sponsors have been 
connected together. 
Our latest sponsored 
child is Miolka. She 
was sponsored at 
Christmas time.  

After all these 
years, sponsorship is 
still the perfect way 
to help a child in need 
and give them hope. 

In March, Pastor Cadet and the Vocational 
School are planning to have their first trade fair. 
It will be an opportunity for the current students 
to exhibit their work and promote their talents. 
There will be competitions and skill challenges.  

The trade fair will also invite new students to 
join the activities and consider becoming a part 
of the program. Pastor Cadet will use this event 
to present the Gospel to everyone who attends. 
The cost to host this special event will be $750. 
Your gift will help make this event successful. 

Forty-Four Years Later, 
Sponsorship Still Works

Vocational School Plans 
Its First Trade Fair

Vocational students wearing the outfits 
they created to market their talents

Breda Louis, 
our very first 

sponsored 
child

Miolka, our 
most recent 
sponsored 
child


